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From: Jacqueline Fogden                                   

Sent: 14 February 2025 13:12

To: Planning

Subject: Objection to Planning application 2025/0034/P

                                                                                                              

                                                                                                  

Dear Camden,

I am including photos of the recently completed extension of my neighbour’s house at no 30 Solent Road. I’m sorry

that I’m sending on separate emails to you.

The planning application for that extension was 2021/5082/P.

You can see that several points of Camden’s Guidance on extensions were breached, including respecting and

preserving the design and proportions of the architectural period and using materials ( especially bricks) which are

sympathetic to the existing building.

You can also see that the extension took place on every storey - including a slight raise in the roof height. And the

remainder of the garden is covered with artificial grass which has contributed to the great reduction in birds and not

helped with water logging in my garden.

Inevitably, there has also been an impingement to my natural light and view.

To further support my objection to the latest planning application by Mr and Mrs Jenkins ( formerly known as

Pickering), I would like to submit some of the verbatim notes I made during the prolonged building process:

18.11.23 Terrible drilling next to my study- destroyed my Zoom call.

26.11.22(Sat) Builders started work and noise at 8.20am.

29.11.22 8.40am Drilling out a trench next to my fence - couldn’t hear the phone ringing.

3.12.22 ( Sat) Builders and noise began.

17.4.23 Relentless. Scaffolding going up against my front fence. My back fence half  still not replaced despite

promises.

I do hope that my strong objections to this latest planning application, which has come as a big shock to me, will be

heard.

Kind regards,

Jacqueline Fogden

Sent from my iPhone


